
October 2010 Newsletter 

 
October Event Calendar 

6th/7th  School Pictures  
11th  AESA meeting –Noon 
14th  End of 6 weeks 
15th  No School NEOEA Day 
18th  Report cards go home 
19th  Bookmobile Visit 
28th/29th Fall Parties 

School Pictures 
       School pictures are scheduled         
       starting at  9:00 a.m. on these dates.   
 
 

October 6 Preschool & M/W Kdg 
  1st, 2nd &3rd grade 
 

October 7 T/TH Kdg, 4th & 5th grade 
 

Fall Parents/Teacher Conferences 
Keep your calendars open for fall Parent 
Teacher conferences.  Kindergarten thru 5th 
grade are scheduled from 4:30-8:00. 
November 11th and 15th. 

 
Safe School Procedures 

As part of Safe School Procedures we will conduct 
lock down drills along with fire and tornado drills.  
Teachers will remind students  about lock down 
procedures and discuss these drills, so that students 
can be at ease for these very important procedures. 
 
Giant Eagles’ Apples for Students begins    
October 1st and ends March 19th.  Our school ID 
is 0035.  Please call 1-800-474-4777 and 
sign up today.   Our school will earn 
points each time you scan your card at 
Giant Eagle. 
 
We will be saving box tops for education  
as well as Campbell soup label points 
again this year.  You can turn them into the  
office.  There will be a flyer coming home 
about a drawing sponsored by AESA. 
 

Absence Calls and Notes 
Please call the school the morning when you child 
is ill or has an appointment.  A note is required 
when they return to school, if a medical appoint-
ment, bring the doctor’s note in.  A note is required 
for early dismissal also.   
 
 Tardy 8:46-9:15  

 1/2 day absent AM  arrive after 9:16 
 1/2 day absent PM leave before 2:45 
 Early Dismissal 2:46-3:05 
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Intervention For All Students 
This year we have been granted Title I funds to hire 
two intervention tutors. With these two extra people 
in the building, we are able to have intervention in 
every classroom for reading and math. When your 
child is receiving instruction, there are two teachers 
available to help explain the concept or clarify  
information if he/she does not understand the concept 
that was taught. Last year, in order to make learning a 
priority, our Building Leadership Team recommended 
that we look at new ways to provide more help for 
students to receive more instruction when needed. So 
this year we scheduled 20 minute blocks of  
intervention time two days a week for each classroom 
teacher to work with small groups. The gym and  
music teachers do activities with the rest of the class 
to free the classroom teacher for more individual  
instruction. The children who receive this intervention 
still receive their regular PE  and Music time. 


